“Down East” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from Wednesday, March 9, 2016
Location:  Herring Grove FWB Church – Kinston, NC 
11:30am
In Attendance:
LaTasha McNair, Eastpointe

Bertha Byerson, Volunteer of America
Sandine Foster, SAFE in Lenior Co.

Kim Stevens, CRS

Anna Jernigan, Neuse Enterprises

Gabriela Gonzalez, NC Works

Janice Sauls, Salvation Army

Zachary Branch, NC Works

Marvin Freeman, Eastern Carolina Human SVC Agency, SSVF

Christina Johnson, MLFL

Thomas Rice, MLFL Inc.

Minnie Sutherland, Division Adult Correction

Danny Rice, Friends of the Homeless

Sue Proctor, SAFE in Lenoir Co.

Victor Kosinski, NC Works

June Cummings, Lenoir/Greene United Way

Michelle Carver, Family Endeavors

Linda V. Murphy, NC Council for Women

Jenifer Gonzalez, NC Council for Women

Deniece Cole, Spiritual Destiny 

Gloria McDuffie, Community

Pamela Gonzales, UCare

Ruth Coles, The 4 Day Movement, Inc.

Donald “D.J.” Coles, The 4 Day Movement, Inc. 

Shannon Rouse Ruiz, PEACE Foundation, Inc.

Tiffany K. Warren, PEACE, Foundation, Inc.

Linda Holden-Cox

Michelle Gooding, Eastpointe

Kareem McDuffie, Explosive Achievers Incorporated 

Joy Coley

Carolyn Simon, Kinston Hotel

1. Welcome and Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 11:45 am.  LaTasha welcomed everyone for attending the Lenoir County Meeting.  

2. Greetings from Herring Grove FWB Church:  Michelle Gooding provided greetings from The Grove “Herring Grove Church”.   She introduced the lunch staff that prepared lunch and expressed excitement about hosting our mobile meeting.   

3. Introductions:  Introductions was made.  

4. Lunch time (Working Lunch) *  Lunch provided by Herring Grove Church
Lunch was served by the Herring Grove Staff.

5. Review and Approval of Minutes from February 10, 2016:  Minutes were reviewed.  A motion to accept and approve the minutes was made by Sue Proctor and second by Victor Kosinski. The motion carried. 
6. Agency Spotlight  - There was no presentation.

7. About Down East Regional Committee:  LaTasha wanted to give an overview of the purpose of the committee as a highlight to the new attendees. She explained to the group what exactly the Down East Regional Committee is and how/why it started.   She explained the two types of funding that we receive to help the homeless population detailing the COC funding cycle and a ESG funding cycle.  LaTasha explained that we are a part of the Balance of State (BoS) which is the Continuum of Care (CoC).  We are a regional committee that is governed by the BoS through the NC Coalition to End Homeless office (NCEEH).   Our county structure was based on how the BoS thought committees would be effective.   She explained the implementation of mobile meetings which was purposed to gain additional support throughout our four county region.  It was explained that anyone with an interest in assisting the homeless and/or providing housing services could participate with the committee.  However, you must have 501 C (3) to receive funding through the two funding sources that is offer through the BoS.  

8. Review of Balance of State Steering Committee Meeting (March 1, 2016):

a. See Short Meeting Summary :  Committee members reviewed the printed short 

           summary from the March 1st   BoS meeting attached to the meeting’s agenda. 

9. Down East Coordinated Assessment Update

a. What is Coordinated Assessment:  LaTasha provided information about the Coordinated Assessment (CA) process that has been implemented since September 2015.   The Coordinated Assessment is designed to help homeless individuals to find the necessary services to help them identify the most appropriate housing resources and get back on the right path to end homeless throughout the region.   The Coordinated Assessment for our region has been approved and has been revised since the approval. The revision was to add additional participating and referring agencies in the process.  At present, the participating agencies are Eastpointe, NC Works, UCare and Sarah Refuge.  It was explained that participating agencies will need to either commit to completing either a 2 pager Screening Tool and/or a VI-SPDAT form.  LaTasha explained that we need agencies in Lenoir Counties to be added as both participating and referring agencies.  Sue Proctor stated SAFE will be willing to participate but need to present the proposal to the board of directors for approval.  She will share the information at their next board meeting for consideration of being a participating agency.   She asked LaTasha to send her some information electronically. 
Salvation Army of Lenoir and Duplin Counties was mention as a potential agency to participate on the Regional committee.  A contact name of Curtis was given.  Several questions were asked about the process to help find the resources for special types homeless situations. It was explained that the Coordinated Assessment System is designed to do just that.  Pamela Gonzalez mentioned that sometimes homelessness is a result of domestic violence and sometimes they can get into a domestic violence shelter instead of the homeless shelter.   There are policies in place to help those clients to get back on track for recovery.   
b. BoS CA Exchange:  This is a monthly phone call that is held for Coordinated Assessments Leads  to speak with other programs across the state to see what is working well and what is not working.  LaTasha and Gabriela are the Coordinated Assessment leads and they both join the calls.  The call takes place once the month and Gabriela explained that the called from March 8th was identifying the gaps and how to help close that gap.  Gabriela explained that the CA process is a work in progress to create an overall effective plan for Coordinated Assessment for all regions in BoS.   She explained some programs are having issues with the VI-SDAT form and encourages that NC Works agencies throughout the state be more involved in the intake process.  Training is available on our website which is www.downeastregionalcommittee.com or www.nceeh.org .  LaTasha explained that the VI-SPDAT Form is completed within 14 days of being in a homeless shelter.   She explained that the VI-SPDAT Form is to help identify what exactly is the cause of the homeless situation and prioritize the best housing option. 
10. Point-in-Time Count

a. Sheltered Count & HMIS Report

LaTasha explained that PIT is done once a year where we go out and physically counted homeless persons throughout our region.   This shows HUD the homeless population from our four county region.   PIT Count #s are due to the BoS as of March 9th (today). Lt. Sherrie Stokes is the PIT Lead who will submit the #s.
11. Down East Regional ESG Application 

Emergency Solutions Grant is one of the funding sources through HUD.  We had three agencies that applied and received funding a total of $161,000.   LaTasha explained the process  of how ESG funds should be disbursed. She also explained CA should be used for ESG applicants when disbursing Rapid Re-Housings funds.  
12. Regional Lead Meeting Update (March 4, 2016): LaTahsa and Gabriella attended the in-person meeting.  Kareem (Committee Alternate) was not able to attend and recommend that Gabriella attend in his absence.   
a.  Regional Committee Report Card:  The BoS provided a report card for our committee documenting our progress, participation, and programs.  A printed report card was proived to the group for review.  LaTasha explained in detail what the documents contained and how the report card has an impact of potential funding in our region.   

b.  Proposed Regional Committee Restructuring

LaTasha explained that at the In-Person meeting, the BoS staff rolled out a Regional Committee Restructuring Proposal which would change the counties that currently participate in our 4-county region.  LaTasha explained that the proposed restructuring will add Johnston, Wilson and Greene Counties and removed Duplin and Sampson Counties and add them to what is known as the Southeast Region.   LaTaha shared reasoning given by the BoS office as to why they are proposing such changes.  She also shared a timeline given by the BoS office outlining a time for review of the proposal, consideration and feedback. The BoS office anticipates that a final restructuring plan will be approved during the June 2016 Steering Committee Call.  We can submit our feedback as a means to contest the proposal and/or support it.  All concerns regarding the CA and issues can be detailed in the feedback that has to be submitted by April 30th to the BoS.  It was suggested that we all send our feedback to LaTasha before our next meeting so we can create an effective feedback plan.   LaTasha explained that the steering committee will vote of final proposal on June 7th.   LaTasha asked that we answered or send feedback to her by April 8th, 2016 of discussion at our next meeting. 
13. Adjustments to meeting

a. Lunch  - Tabled until next meeting 
b. 2016 Meeting  Schedule:   The group discussed the Mobile Meeting for 2016 deciding that we will travel once each quarter.  Woodmen of the World is offering to host another meeting in Lenoir County after September and will be willing to  provide lunch.   The group determined that the mobile meetings will be scheduled as follows:   First quarter (March) Lenoir County (today);  Second quarter (June) Sampson County, Third quarter (September) Duplin County; Fourth quarter (November) Lenoir County (at WOW)

14. Agency Updates:
Eastpointe has open in its Shelter Care Plus program and are now accepting applications.  Salvation Army of Wayne County is starting a senior program.   Every third Friday at Herring Grove Church they have a senior program that has a speaker and they supply a bag of groceries.   

15. Adjournment 

A motion was made by Gabriela to adjourn the meeting and second by Michelle.  The motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:29pm.   

Next Meeting:  April 13, 2016 – Goldsboro Housing Authority 

Time:  11:30 am
